January 8, 2001

Mr. Mark Brandenburg

15851 Dallas Parkway

Suite 855

Addison, TX  75001

RE:
Addison Circle Phase II & III Finals

Dear Mr. Brandenburg:

Due to the upcoming cessation of construction in the Addison Circle Development, and the uncertainty of the timing of the resumption of future phases, there are a number of issues to be addressed prior to finalization of the Phase II portion.  In addition to the Public Infrastructure punch-list, the following items will be remedied:

1. The downgrade perimeters of the construction yards and any other non-vegetated perimeters of the property, such as the unfinished ends of Artist Way and Morris Ave., shall be protected with approved silt fence to prevent erosion, until such time as adequate vegetation is in place.  Said fence will be maintained as needed to prevent bypasses and short-circuiting.

2. Dead end markers, in accordance with MUTCD, will be placed on the guardrails at the south end of Spectrum Dr., the north end of Artist Way, and the west end of Morris Ave.

3. All yards and areas adjacent to the Addison Circle development shall be cleaned of all debris, discarded construction material, temporary construction storage trailers, etc. (This does not include the dirt stockpile at the north side of the yard, east of Quorum Dr.). Yards shall be graded to eliminate any ponding areas, facilitate proper drainage, and to remove rocks and boulders to allow for mowing and other necessary maintenance.  All unoccupied structures shall be removed, including all associated utilities.  

Please send the schedule of your anticipated completion dates.  Thank you for your attention to these matters.  We look forward to the resumption of future phases, and the realization of the completed development in Addison Circle.

Respectfully,

Michael E. Murphy, P.E.,

Director of Public Works

MEM/dew

